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HOW TO USE THIS GUIDE

Dear Parent or Caring Adult,

The world is currently facing a pandemic brought about by a newly discovered virus known as COVID-19 or the
novel coronavirus. Pandemics happen naturally. They have been a part of human history throughout time. You
may have heard about the Black Death that ravaged Asia and Europe in the 14th Century, the influenza pandemic
of 1918-1919, or most recently, the 2009 H1N1 (Swine Flu) pandemic, which originated in North America.

The COVID-19 pandemic has brought about sudden and unprecedented changes to the lives of billions of people
around the world. Unlike other natural disasters, such as hurricanes, wildfires or fioods, which affect limited
geographic areas over a generally predictable amount of time, pandemics can have worldwide reach and may
not have a finite end. Pandemics can last for months or even years, and may occur in waves over time in the

same area.

The COVID-19 pandemic can be a stressful time for children and adults. Just as it is important to attend to a
child's physical health during this period, it also is important to attend to their mental health needs.

To assist, we created Helping Children and Families Cope with the COVID-19 Pandemic. This guide contains
activities that parents and other caring adults can do together with children. The aclivities are appropriate for
most children ages 6 to 12 years, but may be used with older or younger children as well. We encourage you
to adjust the activities and their pace to your child. Younger children (ages 6 to 8) may need extra help from an
adult, and may prefer to complete some activities by drawing rather than by writing. Younger or active children
may also prefer working on one topic at a time; others may be able to complete two or more topics in one sitting.

There are 16 Topics covered in this book, divided into five sections. For most topics there is an “Adult Page”
on the left and a “Child Page” on the right. Some Adult Pages have “Joint Activities” at the bottom for adults
and children to complete together. Keep in mind that it is not necessary to cover every topic or complete every
activity. Everyone reacts differently to a situation, and some children prefer to seek out more information than
others. Although this book has been written in a suggested sequence, it is okay to skip ahead if you feel a
section may be particularly helpful for your child.

Each Adult Page has instructions and activities for adults -

Each Child Page contains parallel information and activities for children -

Section | provides tips for discussing the pandemic with children and for adult self-care. Section Il will help you
“ease into” using the book and understand your child’s thoughts and feelings about the pandemic. Section Il
covers coping skills that will be helpful for most children. Section IV contains information to help children with
difficult situations or feelings. Section V contains additional important information and helpful strategies.

We hope that this material will provide some support for you, your family, and the children you are working with.
With our best wishes,

Annette La Greca Scott Sevin
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Talking With Children About COVID-19

It is important for parents and other caregivers to occasionally check in with their children and see how they are
doing during the COVID-19 pandemic. It also will be important to keep children informed of significant events.
This means having a number of discussions with your child over the course of the next few weeks and months

as the pandemic evolves.

Many adults have expressed concerns over how best to approach conversations with children about the
pandemic. While the topics may change over time, and some conversations may be easier to discuss than
others, all parents and caregivers can benefit from the following tips:

« Check your own stress level before talking with your child. If you are not okay, wait until you have
your own emotions and feelings under control before starting a discussion. Children take cues
from adults. If you are overly worried or fearful, your child will pick up on these emotions and

become more stressed.

» Remain calm, comforting, reassuring and supportive. What you say and how you say it can help
to reduce your child's worries.

- Rehearse or practice having a difficult conversation ahead of time with another adult. This way,
you can be better prepared when you have that conversation with your child.

» Have notes handy. Notes can help to guide your conversation.

- Don't be surprised if your child's concerns are different from your own. Be open to hearing what
your child has to say. For example, early on in the COVID-19 pandemic, many adults were
focused on safety, while many children were concemned about how their lives were disrupted
(e.g., not able to see friends or play outside).
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Tips For Adult Self Care

Taking care of your own emotional and health needs is an important part of caring for your family and friends.
After all, if you are not doing okay, you can't be there to help others, including your child. For example, in an
airplane emergency, parents are instructed to put their oxygen masks on first before placing one on their child.
This is to ensure that parents will be strong and able to help their child as needed. The same idea applies o the
COVID-19 pandemic. The better you care for yourself, the better you will be able to provide for your child and

family.

There are many ideas for adult self care. In fact, many of the activities in this book also apply to adults.
These principles include:

Establishing a regular routine.

Limiting exposure to news and social media coverage of the pandemic.

Staying healthy by eating nutritious foods and sleeping well.

Engaging in regular exercise (which also helps to reduce anxiety and feeling “down.”).

Keeping a positive outlook (remind yourself that we are strong, need to be patient, and will
eventually get over this crisis.).

Staying connected with loved ones and friends who care about you and support you.

Practicing relaxation and/or mindfulness.
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Some additional ideas include:

8. Have a “me time” in your daily schedule. That is — take a break from work and others at home fo
do something you enjoy or find relaxing (such as reading a book, taking a bath, calling a friend,
working on a hobby, playing a game, efc.).

9. Say “no” to additional family or work obligations, if you can.

10. Practice yoga or other calming exercises.
11. Contact a mental health professional if you feel overly stressed, upset or worried.

The pandemic is very stressful. It is easy to get irritated, especially with family members who may be at home
all the time. It's okay to allow to yourself to take a break and have time for yourself. Everyone needs their own
space — including parents! So, take a break for yourself, so you are able to take care of others.

Some Resources for Self Care:

Psych Central
What Self Care Is - and What It Isn’t, by Raphailia Michael, MA
https://psychcentral.com/blog/what-self-care-is-and-what-it-isnt-2/

Psychology Today
25 Simple Self Care Tools for Parents, by Erin Leyba, LCSW, Ph.D.
https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/joyful-parenting/201708/25-
simple-self-care-tools-parents




Understanding The Pandemic: What is COVID-19?

While many parents and other caring adults want to support their children’s mental health during the pandemic, it
can be difficult to know where to begin. As a starting point, it will help to provide your child with some background
information on COVID-19 and events surrounding the pandemic. Children understand events based on their
own experiences, which are more limited than aduits’ experiences. It will be important to give children some
context about the COVID-19 pandemic in order to help them cope with their feelings.

This section will help your child understand COVID-19 and events surrounding the pandemic. It will also help fo
clear up any confusion your child may have about the virus or what has happened to them, their family or their
community during the pandemic.

What is COVID-19?

COVID-19 is a commonly used name for the disease
that is caused by SARS-CoV-2 virus. The “CO" stands
for corona; “VI” for virus; “D" for disease, and “19" for
2019, the year it was discovered. You may also hear
the virus referred to as the “novel coronavirus.” The
word “novel” means “new” — meaning that this is a new
type of coronavirus that hasn't been seen before. This
is important because since it is a new disease, no one
will have built up an immunity to it or have a vaccine
to prevent it.

What is a Coronavirus?

Coronaviruses are common in nature and affect both humans and animals. They are named after large spikes
on their surface that resemble a crown that a king or queen might wear. According to the Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention (CDC), there are seven known types of coronaviruses that affect humans. Some
coronaviruses are responsible for the common cold. Others can cause more serious diseases, like COVID-19.
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*‘{a What is COVID-19?

COVID-19 is a new virus that has been getting people sick around the world. A
virus is a tiny germ that you can't see unless you have a microscope. When a virus
gets inside a person, it can make that person very sick. There are many different
kinds of viruses. COVID-19 is a kind of virus known as a coronavirus. It is called
a coronavirus because it has spikes that stick out from its body. The spikes make
the virus look like a crown that a king or queen might wear. Below, draw a picture
of what you think a coronavirus looks like.




Understanding The Pandemic: Your Pandemic Story

Pandemics are a type of natural disaster. Similar to other natural disasters, like hurricanes, floods, wildfires
and earthquakes, pandemics mark a defining moment in the lives of those affected. Memories of the disaster
often stay with people for the rest of their lives. For children, however, the significance of such an event may
not be immediately understood or their memories of the event may fade with time. It will be helpfid for them to
remember events surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic and their own personal experiences.

The activities in this section will help you and your child reflect on the COVID-19 pandemic. They will also help
to clear up any misunderstandings your child may have. When your child is finished working on the aclivities on
Pages 8 and 10, go over their answers with them. If your child has any incorrect information, help correct those

misunderstandings.

se emerge out of Wuhan, China

ergency of International Concem.




{g Where Did COVID-19 Come From? b

The World Health Organization (also known as WHO) is an international organization
that is part of the United Nations. The WHO protects people all over the world by
promoting good health and keeping the world safe from diseases. The organization
works hard every day fo protect you and your family and friends. When a health
emergency happens, like the COVID-19 pandemic, the WHO is responsible for
gathering and sharing information about the disease. They have a team of scientists
that conduct research on the virus causing the disease. The WHO also works with
many other scientists around the world to try to find out how the disease affects
people, how to stop it from spreading, and how to cure it.

Assignment: COVID-19 Virus Hunter

One of the ways scientists learn about a new virus is they try to find where the
virus first came from. If scientists are able to find where the virus first started,
they will learn a lot about the virus and possibly how to stop it. The scientists
that try and find where a disease first started are called virus huntersl

Pretend you are a virus hunter working for the World Health Organization. Your
mission is to do some research and find out where COVID-19 first started. Be
careful - a lot of information on the Internet about where the virus first started
is not correct. You will need to dig deep into your detective skills to find out
what's truthful and what's not, just like scientists in real lifel Remember to only
use trusted sources for your information, like the World Health Organization or
the Centers for Disease Control. So, put on your detective hat and let’s crack
the case! Your mission is to answer the following questions:

In what country did the COVID-19 virus first start?

In what city did the COVID-19 virus first start?

What part of the city was COVID-19 first reported?

In what month and year did the first people get sick?

On a separate sheet of paper, draw yourself as a virus hunter
tracking down COVID-19.
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Understanding How Your Child Feels

Pandemics, like other disasters, affect people in different ways. Life history, personality and a person’s
experiences during and after the event all help to shape a person’s response. Because some people will be
more affected than others, reactions to a pandemic may differ greatly from one person to the next.

For many children and adults, an upsetting event such as a pandemic can bring about strong feelings and
mixed emotions. As time passes, their feelings about the pandemic may change. This is normal for those who
experience a natural disaster or other distressing event. Keep in mind that there may be days and times when
you will feel better than others.

Keep Lines Of Com n — Ask Children How Feel

Research conducted after previous disasters shows that parents, teachers, and other caregivers are often
surprised by how much a child was affected. There can be many reasons for this. During one study (by La
Greca and colleagues, 1996), children said that they did not tell their parents or other aduits about their true
feelings because the children noticed the adults were already upset and they didn’t want to upset them further.
Research also shows that parents are often not good observers of their child's post-disaster reactions. This is
another reason why it is important for you to talk with your child directly to learn about his or her thoughts and

feelings.

The activities in this section will help you understand how you and your child are feeling about the COVID-19
pandemic. They will also assist you intalking about feelings with your child and keeping the lines of communication
open. Itis a good idea to occasionally repeat these activities, as your child's feelings may change over time.
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f{\g How I Feel About The COVID-19 Pandemic b

When a pandemic happens, people usually have many different kinds of feelings.
Some of those feelings may change over time. Complete the activities below to
show how you have been feeling about the COVID-19 pandemic

1. Here are pictures and words that describe how some people have been feeling
about the COVID-19 pandemic. Circle the faces or create new ones on a separate
page to show how you feel about the pandemic. You can circle more than one.

T

SURPRISED WORRIED ANGRY CONFUSED CONFIDENT CURIOUS

@?5:'» @ @ o®) (=€ @ Q) (A& .0 Q
A2 e

NERVOUS OPTIMISTIC UPSET FRUSTRATED HAPPY HURT LONELY

2. The “Stress Gauge" below is like a rain gauge, except it measures feelings of
stress instead of water. How stressed or upset are you because of the COVID-19
pandemic? Read the Stress Gauge first. Then, starting from the bottom, color in
the gauge to the number that best shows how you are feeling. The number 1 means
you feel very little stress. The number 10 means you feel a lot of stress and need

some help.

HELP! Too much stressl!
Y Very Much
— 8 —
Some
Not At All




Tips For Talking To Children About Feelings

Over the next few weeks and months, there are likely to be more developments related to the COVID-19
pandemic. In order to understand how your child is reacting to these events, it will be important to keep the
“lines of communication” open. This means creating a comfortable time and place for your child to talk with you
about feelings or worries (see Talking With Children About COVID-19 on Page 5).

Sometimes your child’s concerns may have to do with the pandemic. Other times your child may focus on other

events. Either way, the guidelines on this page will help you identify how your child is feeling and the focus of
his or her concerns. Remember to be “calm and collected” before speaking with your child. If you feel you are

having trouble with your own feelings, speak with another adult first.

Some guidelines for talking with your child:

« Listen to your child's feelings rather than controlling the conversation yourself.

- Children often view the world differently from adults. Acknowledge your child's perspectives by saying
things like: “/ know it's been hard.. [to miss your friends, miss your favorite activities, etc.].”

« Normalize your child’s statements by making comments like these:
“It's okay to feel that way.” “It sounds like you are scared.” “That part made you feel sad.”

- Be neutral. Do not judge or criticize your child. Make comments like these:
“That’s interesting.”  “Tell me more aboutit.” “What do you mean?”

» It's okay to say “/ don't know” if your child asks a question you cannot answer.
» Express your own feelings, but try to avoid alarming or upsetting your child.

» Pay attention to behaviors that show your child has strong feelings, such as:
- Fidgeting or squirming.
- Poor eye contact (doesn't look at you while talking).
- Facial expressions that show anger, sadness, or worry.

» Keep in mind that listening to your child is a good way of showing emotional support. Research shows
that children with greater emotional support after disasters report less stress (La Greca et al., 2010).

On the next page are sentences for your child to complete that will help him or her talk about their day and how
they are feeling. You can copy the page and have your child keep a daily journal. Each evening, go over your
child’s answers and talk about what he or she wrote. _
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{g How I Feel Today - )

How are you feeling today? Below are some sentences that will help you tell about
your day and how you are feeling. Finish the senfences as best you can. Remember,
there are no right or wrong answers.

My Name:

Today's Date:

Today, T

The best thing that happened to me today was

The thing that bothered me the most today was

Today, I played

What I thought about most today was

Tomorrow, I want to

14



Focus on Positive Ways to Cope

People cope with stress in many ways. You and your child
have to find ways that work best for each of you. Because the
COVID-19 pandemic keeps unfolding and changing, it is hard
to know in advance what events you or your child may need to
cope with. Regardless, you and your child will do better if you
use positive coping strategies to deal with any stressful events
that happen in life.

Unhelpful ways of coping can cause more harm than good.
This is a particular concern if families must stay at home for an
extended period of time. Yelling, getting angry, and blaming
others are all examples of unhelpful ways to cope. These
unhelpful ways can lead to new problems and increase already
high stress levels. Children who use unhelpful ways of coping
have more difficulty dealing with their reactions to stressful
events, like a pandemic. It is important to recognize when your
child is doing something unhelpful and instead help them find

better ways to manage things.

The questions on the next page will reveal how your child copes
with stress. Use the answer key below to help you understand
your child's responses. Although you may not always know what
specific events are upsetting your child, it is always helpful to
encourage your child to use positive coping strategies.

Some Positive Coping
Strategies

Maintain normal routines.
Talk with friends/family/coworkers.
Take up a new hobby.
Exercise/stay physically healthy.
Take time for self care/get some rest.
Reduce exposure to news/social media.
Write about thoughts and experiences.
Listen to soothing, calming music.
Watch a favorite movie or TV show.
Look at the positive side of things.

Talk to a counselor/join a “virtual”
support group.

Positive Strategies:
Focus your child on these

15

Negative Strategies: | |
Have your child avoid these i



do the things listed in each sentence.

1. T stay by myself.

2. I keep quiet about the bad things that happen.

3. I try to see the good side of things.

4. T blame myself for causing the virus to happen.

5. I blame someone else for causing the virus to happen.

6. I try to fix the bad things by doing something or talking
to someone.

7. T always wish the bad things had never happened.
8. I yell, scream, or get mad.
9. I try to calm myself down.

10. I don't do anything because the bad things cant
be fixed.

11. T get mad or angry at others.

12. T try to feel better by spending time with my family,
other grownups, or friends.

13. I try to stay busy and keep my mind off things that
are upsetting.

caping in pediatric patients_ Joumal of Pediatnic Psychology, 13,

A

Jf{\g How I Cope With Things That Happen

Here is a list of things that people do to solve problems or to feel better when bad
things happen. Think about what you have done to feel better about the COVID-19
pandemic or other bad things that have happened. Circle YES or NO to tell if you

Do you do this?

YES
YES
YES
YES
YES

YES

YES
YES
YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

NO

(Adapted from the KIDCOPE with permission of Anthony Spirito from- A, Stark, L J.. & Williams, C. ('IQ&BE. ﬂm;ﬂ;z;mm of a teief checklist to assess in

#
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Keep A Normal Routine

One of the most upsetting aspects of the COVID-19 pandemic is the disruption to everyday life. Normal activities
and routines provide children and adults with a sense of comfort, as their days are more predictable. If these
activities and routines are abruptly changed or disrupted, they can shake a person’s feelings of safety and

security.

During the pandemic, everyday activities and routines may be disrupted for a long period of time. Schools
may close or switch to remote learning. Your child’s extracurricular activities, such as dance classes or sports
leagues, may be cancelled. Further, because of “social distancing,” your child may not be able to spend time
with family and friends in person. To assist in coping with these life disruptions, it will be helpful to establish a
new routine for your child during the pandemic — a Plan B routine.

This section is designed to help you and your child
develop a manageable “Plan B routine. Using the
form on the next page, have your child identify his or
her normal daily routine on the left side of the paper.
You can let your child fill out the form for both their
normal weekday and weekend routines, as these
routines usually differ. For young kids, this may be
best done as a joint activity. Then, work with your
child on the Joint Activity below and help them create
a Plan B routine they can follow during the pandemic.

o it it e et N I R O e o i S 1 TR e Wt
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3

you usually do them.

call it your Plan B routine!
What I normally do
Time Activity

In the morning:

Most people have a daily routine, which means they do the same things at about the
same time each day. For example, you may wake up, go to school, eat lunch and come
home around the same time every day. What is your normal daily routine? On the
left side, write down the things that you would do on a normal day and the time that

When the COVID-19 pandemic started, many people had to change their daily
routines. Maybe your routine has changed as well. Work with an adult o create
a new routine you can do during the pandemic. Be sure to include times for waking
up, meals, schoolwork, having fun or relaxing, talking with friends or family, and
bedtime. Then, write this new routine down on the right side of the page. You can

My Routines 1

My Plan B Routine

Time Activity

In the morning:

In the afternoon:

In the afternoon:

In the evening:

In the evening:

Before bedtime:

Before bedtime:

18



Reduce Media Exposure

You can help children cope with the COVID-19 pandemic by reducing their exposure to upsetting news and
images of the pandemic. Research shows that children who view upsetting images of traumatic events (such
as people dying) report more distress than those not exposed to such images. This is because visual images
are ways of experiencing a traumatic event. Disturbing visual
images can lead to increased fears, worries, bad dreams, and
trouble sleeping. In addition, limiting children’s use of social Prepare vs. Scare
media can be helpful because a lot of misinformation (suchas | pany news stations and websites report
fake news or rumors) spreads that way. events in a dramatic and sometimes scary

) way. One way to reduce stress is to tum
Help your child avoid media images that can be upsetting. | the television or computer off once you and
Limit your child’s viewing of news programs on TV or of photos your family have the information you need.
and videos on the Internet. Limit their social media use as | Too much viewing will scare (and create
well. In particular, limit programs or websites with images of | fears and worries), rather than prepare.
sick people, death and destruction, or stories about families
who were separated or hurt by COVID-19.
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f@ What I Like To Do

My Favorite Things:

What are some of your favorite things? List your favorites
for each category below.

My favorite hobbies are:

My favorite sports are:

My favorite family activities are:

My favorite games are:

My favorite foods are:

Something New

One good thing about the COVID-19 pandemic is that it has allowed fime for people
to learn about or try new things. Sometimes it is hard for people to learn or try new
things because they don't have time in their normal life. But now, with many people
staying home, they have more time. For example, some people are learning to play
a new musical instrument. Others are learning to speak a new language. And some
are trying out a new skill, like a magic trick or card trick. What new things are you
interested in doing or learning more about? Write these below.

New Things I Want to Try or Learn About:

(0 & w p o=
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Stay Healthy And Fit

Stress affects people physically as well as mentally. During and after a stressful event, many people do not feel
like eating or may have trouble sleeping. These changes make it harder to cope with siress. They also
weaken a person’s immune system. It is important to stay active and healthy during the pandemic, even if you
are mainly at home. A child who is healthy and fit will find it easier to cope with stress. In facl, all of us do better
when we feel strong and healthy.

The activities in this section will help you identify your child’s eating, sleeping, and exercise habits. They are also
designed to help improve your child's overall heaith, including diet and physical condition.

N vegetables.
gular family mealtime
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4& Stay Healthy - Stay Fit

By staying healthy, you can deal better with the
things that bother you. Getting exercise is an
important way to stay healthy. Below
is a chart for you to keep track

of your weekly exercises. On the

left, write down exercises you would
like to do or try. Talk with an adult o help
you decide which ones to list. Choose a few
exercises to do each day. Give yourself a
star for each day that you complete an
exercise. When the week is over, add up

the number of stars to see how you dol

My Weekly Exercise Routine

Monday Tuesday |Wednesday| Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

Exercise 1

Exercise 2

Exercise 3

Exercise 4

Exercise 5

Exercise 6

Exercise 7

Exercise 8

Weekly
Total
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Keep a Positive Outlook

It can be difficult to keep a positive outlook given all the sad news in the media and disruptions to people’s lives
because of COVID-19. But research shows that people cope better with stress if they have hope and keep a
positive attitude. Research also suggests that being optimistic can promote better immunity against infection.
So, not only will a positive outlook help you and your family cope better with the pandemic, it may also boost your
immune system.

better hygiene habits tt

| pandemic

alling




é{\g Keep A Positive Outlook b

1. What are some of the positive things that happened to you or your family since
the COVID-19 pandemic first started? Below, write down some good things that
have happened since the pandemic began. Some of these may be hard to explain,
such as you feel closer to a family member. Write these down, too.

My “"Good Things” List

1

e
3.
4
5

2. Have you thought about what you would like to do once the COVID-19 pandemic
ends? In each category below, write down what you would like to do when the

pandemic ends?

Friends and family T want to see:

L 4,
2. 5.
3. 6.
Things T want to do:
L. 4.
2. 5.
3. 6.
Places I want to visit:
L 4.
2 5.
3. 6.
Sports I want to play or watch:
1 4.
2 5.
3. 6.
\ A
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Help Others and Give Thanks

Helping others and giving thanks are positive ways to cope with feelings. In fact, research shows that “helping
others” and “expressing thanks" leads to positive emotions. These activities can help children feel they are doing
something positive during a difficult time. They also teach children about the virtues of compassion, kindness
and doing good deeds.

There are many ways children can help during the pandemic. For example, while at home, children can do

something as simple as opening a door for somebody, completing a chore, assisting with a home improvement
project or helping raise money online for a local non-profit. Be creative; have your child use their talents and

strengths to think of ways to help others.

Help Others by Volunteering

Volunteering your time to assist a worthy cause or help others is also an excellent way to cope with the pandemic.
While you may not be able to volunteer “in person,” you can help remotely. Contact your local United Way, a local
community foundation or a community-service organization that interests you and ask how you might be able to
help during the pandemic. You can even contact a local hospital to see if they need volunteers to make masks
or other needed supplies for medical staff. Encourage your child to volunteer as well by choosing projects that

you can work on together.

One great volunteer activity you and your child can do at home during the pandemic
is to help scientists conduct important research from your home computer! An
excellent website to find people-powered research opportunities is Zooniverse.

wWww.zZoohiverse.org

Giving Thanks!

Giving thanks can be done in many ways. For example, children can write emails or letters, or create and send
thank you cards or short videos. They can also make a small donation to a non-profit or charity in honor of the
person they are thankful for. Children can send notes of appreciation to front line medical workers (e.g., doctors,
nurses) or first responders (e.g., firefighters, police, paramedics) to thank them for their help and support during
the pandemic. Children can also put a thank you note or drawing on the front door to thank people who confinue
to deliver the mail, packages or food.

For ideas on ways to express thanks, check out:
https://iwww.pbs.org/parents/thrive/raising-grateful-kids-why-giving-thanks-is-good-for-the-soul




{g Give Thanks Everyday 1

Use the form below or find a notebook that you can write in.
Then, every day, think of one thing you are thankful forl Tt
can be something about your family or friends, something
like a good meal, or even just something you noticed that day
(such as a beautiful flower, a sunny day or a happy feeling).

Today, I am thankful for...

Mon:
Tue:

Wed:
Thu:

Fri:
Sat:
Sun:

At least once a week, tell someone how thankful you are. It can be about something
nice they did for you, or for a gift they gave you, or just because they have been
helpful in some way. You can share your thanks by telling that person directly or

writing them a thank-you note.

My Thank You Note:

Dear

Sincerely,
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Stay Relaxed

An important part of caring for your family and friends is taking care of your own emotional and heaith needs.
After all, you can’t be there to help others, including your child, if you are not doing okay. Self care becomes
even more important in times of stress, such as the current pandemic (see Page 6). Both adults and children
can practice self care. This section provides some ideas you and your child can try at home.

Relaxation: One helpful self-care technique is called relaxation, where you focus on relaxing all areas of your
body, from head to toe. When you let go of tension in your body, your mind can also relax. A relaxed mind can
think more clearly. This helps with problem solving, conflict resolution and overcoming challenges. A relaxed
‘body and calm mind also helps adults and children cope with stress. The joint activity below is a great relaxation
activity to try with your child. On the next page is another relaxation activity your child can try. You can help your
child with this activity until he or she feels comfortable doing it on their own.

Mindfulness: Another self-care strategy that can reduce stress is a practice called mindfulness. Mindfulness
allows people to focus on the present moment, instead of focusing on the past or the future. If you feel
overwhelmed with the fast pace of the pandemic, constantly changing information, or worry about the future, this
strategy can help. Mindfulness helps you focus on the “here and now,” and helps make life’s challenges “bite-

sized” and more manageable.

Relaxation and mindfulness techniques take practice. If you practice them at least once a day, they can help
reduce the effects of stress and help keep you calm during challenging times.

For more mindfulness ideas, see: 25 Fun Mindfulness Activities for Children & Teens
https://positivepsychology.com/mindfulness-for-children-kids-activities/




{g A Relaxed Turtle Says: Stay Calm and Carry On

It is normal to feel scared or upset sometimes. When this happens, it can make
you feel very uncomfortable. But there are some things you can do to feel better.
Here is a great exercise you can do when you feel scared or upset. Tt’s called the
Turtle Technique!

Do you know what happens when turtles feel scared? They go into their shells
to calm down and feel safer. You can also create a shell to relax in when you
feel scared, mad or upset. You can create a shell in
dif ferent ways. You can put your head down, you can
go to a quiet corner in a room, you can wrap your arms
around your body, you can go o a separate room with
no one in if, or you can simply just close your eyes.
Maybe you have some other ideas?

Below, write down three ways in which you will go into your shell when you feel
scared or upset.

My Shell 1:

My Shell 2

My Shell 3

Once you are in your turtle shell, it is important to relax. Here are some things you
can do to relax:

1) Take a few deep breaths. Breathe in and out very slowly. Feel your stomach
go in and out like a balloon.

2) Count to 10 or 20 very slowly.

3) Close your eyes and imagine something you really enjoy, such as sitting on a
beach in the sun, floating on the water, or some other calm image.

When you feel better, you can come out
of your shell!

Once you have mastered the turtle
technique, you can teach it to the rest
of your family. Then, you can all try it
together!

e J
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Coping with Fears and Worries: What Do You Worry About?

When stressful events occur, children and adults often feel fearful and worried. These feelings are common,
especially with a pandemic like COVID-19 that can cause a lot of health problems and disrupt everyone’s lives.
Pandemics can bring a whole new set of fears and worries that may not have been present before. They also
can increase existing fears. As the pandemic unfolds, it will be common for children and aduits to worry about
their personal health and safety, the health and safety of loved ones, and what may happen in the fubure.

In general, fears and worries are normal. However, if they interfere with your child’s aclivities (e.g., keeping them
from doing schoolwork or interacting with family and friends), then your child will need help in dealing with them.
To help your child cope with his or her worries, you must understand the kinds of things your child worries about.
This section is designed to help you and your child identify and cope with fears and worries.

Keep in mind that although your child may express fears related to the COVID-19 pandemic, he or she may be
worried or even more concerned about other things. Also, since worries can be leamed or worsened through
viewing TV and other media sources, we included a section to help reduce media use (see Page 19). You also
might find a relaxation exercise helpful (see Page 27). Because your child's worries may change over time, itis
a good idea to repeat this section periodically.




: E
j\é‘ What Do You Worry About?

Everybody has worries. Sometimes a worry can make you feel upset. This is because

you think something bad might happen. For example, you might worry that you will

get a bad grade on a test or that you will get a shot when you visit the doctor's

office. Below, write down some of your worries that bother you.

Some worries can be very scary and may upset you more than others. To the right

of each worry, circle the words that best explains how much that worry bothers

you. Circle whether you think about that worry a little bit, sometimes, or a lot of

the time.

orr My worry bothers me:
A little Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
A little Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
A little Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
Alittle  Sometimes A lot
A little  Sometimes A lot
\_ J
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Overcoming Fears And Worries

Although fears and worries are common and normal, they can become a problem. Leaming how to cope with
them is important. In general, talking to someone, gradually facing fears, and finding practical solutions are all
positive ways of coping with fears and worries.

Talk with someone — Sometimes worries lessen when a child has someone to share them with. Help your
child identify “worry friends” he or she can talk with when feeling worried or scared (see activity on Page 32).
List people at home (e.g., parents, clder siblings), in school (e.g., school counselor), and in the community (e.g.,
friends, relatives). Keep a list of your child’s worry friends and their phone numbers on a piece of paper, and let
your child keep a copy. Encourage your child to contact a worry friend regularly. This may help your child to feel
better. You also can set up a regular “talk time” with your child, to see how they are feeling.

Eace fears gradually — Children who are able to face fears in a gradual and safe manner often become less
fearful. For example, a child who is nervous about a parent leaving the house to buy groceries may become less
fearful if a parent leaves and returns home safely on several occasions. Encourage your child to be brave and
stay strong. Reward your child for being brave and facing fears. Do not reward your child’s fears by lefting your
child avoid school or chores, or by giving in to your child’'s wishes because of fears and worries.

Eind practical solutions — Often, a worry can be lessened by thinking of a practical and simple plan to master
that worry. For example, if your child is worried about keeping up with schoolwork, try to think of ways to help
your child cope with this worry. You can help your child find a quiet place to do schoolwork, check in with your
child periodically during the day (if working at home) to see if they have any schoolwork-related questions, and
even ask the teacher to assign a “classroom buddy” to assist your child in reviewing or checking work together.
These simple solutions may help your child feel better about school and bolster their support system.

ey

Front (ﬂom};ﬂ
I might get sick from COVID-19.

-Iumnﬁbedﬂnuuwamqﬁim&&

Back rry-bu
 Review strategies for saying safe (e.g. wash
hands, social distancing, stay indoors).
- Limit viewing of TV/media coverage about virus. |
- Talkvith your child and answer any questions. |

- Let your chid talktext their friends on the phone.
« Find a TV show/movie your child and friend can
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Coping With Worries 1

Sometimes worries can be very upsetting. When a worry upsets you, it is important
to talk with a parent or other adult about it. Talking about the things that bother
you will help you feel better about them. Who can you talk to about your fears or
worries? Think of some “worry friends” and list them below. A “worry friend” is
someone you trust and can talk to when you feel upset or worried. Choose one or
two adults (from home, from your school, and in your community) who can be your
“worry friends.” Ask a parent or other adult to help you with this activity.

My Worry Friends:

At Home:

At School:

In The Community:

Another way to help you feel better about your worries is to create a Worry-Buster
plan. Pick five of the worries you listed on Page 30 that bother you a lot and write
them below. Then, with an adult, think of things you can do to beat that worry!
Write your plan to BUST THAT WORRY on the right side.

My WORRY

My WORRY-BUSTER PLAN

1 1.
2 2
3 3.
4 4,
5 5.
N 7
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Coping With Angry Feelings

It is not unusual for children and adults to have angry feelings during the COVID-19 pandemic. Everybody feels
stressed because life is more difficult. Disruptions may occur on and off for a long period of ime, which can add
to already high levels of stress. While things may be frustrating, remember that many people are in a similar
situation. You and your child must find positive ways to deal with angry feelings.

Children may want to “blame others” for bad things that happen or may just be more iinitable than usual. If your
child is feeling angry or irritable, explain that it is okay to feel that way. This is a very normal feeling. Explain,
however, that it is NOT okay to take out angry feelings on other people. For example, it is okay to feel angry,
but not okay to fight and argue with others. Also, it is not okay to do something mean to someone else or to an
animal.

The activities in this section will help your child manage angry feelings and resolve conflicts with others. They
also will help you develop a plan for managing your child’s anger.

3 IIl‘i[il(Hll)J(I nging the Hasi o
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*ﬁ{ﬁ Keep Calm: Manage Your Angry Feelings 1

Some people may be feeling angry, irritable or upset. They may feel this way because
the COVID-19 pandemic can cause a lot of changes and has made life harder for

them and their families.

1. Below, write down the ways in which the COVID-19 pandemic has made life harder
for you. Use another sheet of paper if you need more room.

Example: I haven't been able to see my friends and play sports outside.

2. Life may also be harder for your family and friends. Below, write how you think
things are harder for the rest of your family and friends.

Example: My parents can't go to work because of the pandemic.

Sometimes when bad things happen, people get angry or upset more than normal.
It is okay to feel angry, but it is not okay to take your angry feelings out on other
people. If you are angry with someone or get into an argument, it will help if you

follow these simple steps:

Think about what you can do to
feel less angry without hurting
anyone or anything else.

Slowly count backward
from 10 to 1.

Take three deep
breaths very slowly.

Stop what you are doing
and close your eyes.

3. On a separate sheet of paper, draw or write about "helpful” things you can do
when you feel angry or get into an argument with someone. If you need some ideas,

kusk an adult for help. )

34



Coping With Sadness And Loss

During and even after the COVID-19 pandemic, children and adults may feel sadness or loss. Many people
experience these feelings, especially those who had significant changes in their way of life or lost a loved. Even
if people do not lose a loved one or have life changes, they may still feel sad. Sometimes people feel sad for
those who lost a friend, family member, job or business during the pandemic. People also may feel sad because
they don't know how to help the situation, because they feel alone, or because things just “aren’t the same” since

the pandemic began.
The activities in this section will help you and your child identify and talk about feelings of sadness and loss.

In general, there are some things that can help when you or your child feel sad:
« Focus on the positive things you have (health, loved ones, friends, etc.).
+ Stay connected - talk to a friend or family member when feeling “blue.”
« Stay active by doing things you normally enjoy — even if you don't feel like it.
- Exercise (see Stay Healthy And Fit on Page 21)
» Do things to help others (see Help Others And Give Thanks on Page 25).
- Express gratitude or thanks (see Help Others And Give Thanks on Page 25).

| may have lost some things “\
because of the COVID-19
pandemic, but I still
\_have...

Some additional resources on coping with sadness and loss

Child Mind Institute
Helping Children Cope With Grief
https:/childmind.org/guide/helping-children-cope-grief/

KidsHealth from Nemours
Why am | so sad?
https://kidshealth.org/en/kids/sadness.html




{ﬁ Coping With Sadness And Loss

Many people feel sad or “blue” because of the COVID-19 pandemic. They may feel
this way because they can't do things they normally do, like go to school or to the
park. In the space below, write down or draw a picture of some of the things you

lost because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Some things may not be easy to name
and may not be something that you can see or touch, such as you do not *feel safe”

anymore. Write these down, too.

1. Write or draw a picture of some of the things you lost because of the
COVID-19 pandemic. (If you lost nothing, draw or write about things other

people lost.)

2. What are some of the things you did not lose because of the COVID-19
pandemic? Draw or write about some of the things you still have. For
example, you canwrite: "I may have lost some things because of the pandemic,

but I still have...."
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When Do Normal Feelings
Of Sadness Become A Problem?

The COVID-19 pandemic has been stressful for most people. All around the world, people’s lives have changed.
It has been hard for children and adults to spend time with friends and family or to do activities they nommally
enjoy. The uncertainty of the pandemic, coupled with social distancing and “stay at home” rules, has made many
people feel sad, isolated, uneasy and, at times, overwhelmed. These feelings are normal reactions to a stressful
situation that is challenging and hard to control, like the COVID-19 pandemic.

Although feelings of sadness and loss are normal reactions to stress, they can become a problem if the feelings
last for a long time or if they interfere with personal relationships, schoolwork, or job performance. Also, some
children and adults may have felt sad or depressed even before the COVID-19 pandemic. In this case, the
pandemic may make those feelings stronger. Some children and adults may feel that the situation is hopeless or
that they don’t want to go on any more. If any of these things happen to you or your child, it is important to seek
professional advice or counseling to cope with the feelings. Below are some signs of depression that children

(and adults) may show.

Some signs of depression include:

- Persistent feelings of sadness or depressed mood. Often th? signs to I,he, left
» Irritability (in children). are also seen with:
» Loss of interest in usual activities. » Frequent physical complaints.

= Fatigue or low energy.
» Changein appetite orweight (increase or decrease). » Difficulties in personal relationships with
» Change in sleep (insomnia or too much sleep). family or friends.

= Difficulty concentrating.

» Feeling worthless.

» Thoughts of suicide or death.
» Feeling helpless or hopeless.

* Poor school or work performance.

» Social withdrawal.

If feelings last for several weeks or interfere with your daily life, it may help to seek professional advice and
counseling. Depression is a serious condition that affects a person’s body, moods, and thoughts. Like diabetes
or heart disease, depression requires professional treatment. If you think someone may be suffering from
depression, encourage them to contact a mental health professional. If left untreated, depression can lead to

long-term problems.

For more information on depression, see:
https://www.psychiatry.org/patients-families/depression/what-is-depression.

37



Seeking Help For Children At Risk

Although many children are experiencing stress due fo the COVID-19 pandemic, it is important to note that most
children are resilient and will be okay if they have a little help and support. Research after many different types
of disasters, including hurricanes, earthquakes, and terrorist events like 9/11, shows that the vast majority of
children who are initially distressed do recover over time (see Bonanno et al., 2010; La Greca et al., 2013).

However, research also shows that a small minority of children, typically less than 20%, are at risk for a slow
recovery or long-term difficulties. These “at risk” children may need extra help to recover from stressors such as
COVID-19. In fact, one of the reasons we developed this parent-child manual is to help children get on the path
to recovery. Yet, some children will need more help than parents (and this manual) can provide.

Research shows that children’s disaster-related distress
can be described in one of three ways:

Some children are resilient. They might be a bit distressed at first, but mostly seem calm, cool, and collected.
Other children may be distressed for a while, but gradually recover over time. This often is the largest group
of children. So, even if your child is distressed, it is likely that he or she will do better over time, especially
with your support.

Finally, other children appear chronically distressed. They have high distress levels and do not recover
much over time. These children may benefit from receiving professional help.

Children’s Post-Disaster Distress
12
Children’s 10
Patterns of Risk ;
and Resilience .
Post-Disasters 4 = 3
--.-__-—l——__
2
—Resilient —Recovery —Chronic 0
Event 6 Months 12 Months
How to tell if your child fits the chronic and needs ssional help?

Many children who fit the chronic pattern (above) often have challenges even before a disaster. In general,
research indicates that children are more likely to have chronic problems after a disaster if they have:

Behavior or learning problems (e.g., autism spectrum, ADHD, leaming disability) even before the disaster.
For example, a child with autism may find it hard to adjust to the change in daily routines and hard to leam
without individual, specialized attention. A child with ADHD or other leaming problems may now struggle with
schoolwork and with staying “on task” while attending school remotely.

Emotional problems even before the disaster. For example, children who felt anxious or sad even before
the pandemic may find that their fears or sadness have increased.

Little social support from friends or family.

Major life stressors occurring, such as a close family member or friend dying, or parental divorce or confiict
in the home.

Poor strategies for coping with stress, such as yelling at others, or blaming themselves or others for what
happened. These strategies reflect poor emotion regulation, and create more stress for children and adults.
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When should | seek professional help far my child?

Consider seeking professional help for your child if your child fits one or more of the ‘at risk’
descriptions above and is experiencing a lot of COVID-19 related stress that does not seem to bet
getting better. It is also a good idea to seek help if your child is so bothered by the pandemic or
related events that he/she is having a hard time in school, at home or with family members and

friends.

In general the same advice applies to adults. If you are distressed and your stress reactions do not
improve of they interfere with your everyday life, you should consider seeking professional help.

Where to seek help?

Hamad Medical Centre

HMC provides a range of services which includes inpatient consultation/liaison and emergency services, Additionally,
there are outpatient clinics for adults, children and adolescents, Therapies such as psychology and psychotherapy are
also available.

HMC has a helpline call 16060 or 16000 or +974 4438 4563

Sidra
Sidra provides clinical care to children, women and families. The faculty is involved in number of cutting edge research
projects including Autism, ADHD, Perinatal Depression and Anxiety, Genetics, Neuroimaging and interface of psychiatric

issues with chronic medical iliness.
For more information +974 4003 3333

The International Medical Centre

The IM Centre has psychologists from Western Europe and Australia. They provide psychological support and counselling
for adults, children, couples and families.
For more information contact +974 4488 4292

Weyak Mental Health Friends Association

Offers counselling services in Arabic
Contact +974 4487 8766

Al Ahmadani Medical Center

Clinical Psychology and Counselling
English and Arabic counselling services for ages 10+
Contact +974 4435 4455
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Staying Connected

“Staying connected” with friends and family is a very important part of coping with disasters and stressful events
like the COVID-19 pandemic. Close family and friends provide emotional support that is needed to cope with
challenging stressors. Research shows that social support from family and friends reduces children’s feelings
of distress and contributes to their positive physical and mental health. And, family and friends are an important
source of fun!

Staying connected during the COVID-19 pandemic can be especially challenging because of social distancing
restrictions as well as the closing of schools, parks, and recreational activities (where children leam and play with
others). Children especially miss friends that they see often during or after school. This means parents need to
be creative in finding ways for their child to stay connected with friends and family!

This book is designed for parents to work together with their children. Just doing the activities in the book is one
important way you and your child can “stay connected.” Below are some other ideas your child can try out!

Ways for children to stay connected with friends and family

» Talk on the phone.

» Send a text message to say “hi” or send a joke or photo to let someone know you are thinking of them.

« Connect to friends or family via videoconferencing.

- Write a letter or make a video to send to family or friends who live far away.

Many smart devices like tablets and phones have free apps that can be used to connect with others. Once
connected, your child can participate in fun social activities together with their friends and family, such as watching
a movie, playing a game, and telling jokes. Check out the resources below for some more ideas.

Some additional resources on helping children stay connected:

University of Maryland Medical System
Staying Connected While Practicing Social Distancing
https://lwww.umms.org/coronavirus/what-to-know/staying-in/staying-connected

11 Super Fun Ways to Keep Kids Social, by Nicole Fabian-Weber
https:/iwww.care.com/c/stories/16717/keep-kids-connected-social-distancing/




Create A Calm Down Corner

Is your child having difficulty controlling their emotions, having angry outbursts, crying spells or getting into lots of
fights with siblings during the COVID-19 pandemic? If so, consider creating a Calm Down Cormer in your home!
Research shows that calm down corners can be effective in teaching children social and emotional skills while
also lessening outbursts and problem behaviors. In fact, many teachers successfully use calm down comers in
classrooms around the country.

What It Is: A Calm Down Corner is a small, quiet area that your child or children can go to when they get
overwhelmed, sad, worried, frustrated, angry or upset and need some space fo caim down and process their
feelings. You don't need a lot of materials to create a calm down comer. Check out the steps to crealing a calm
down corner below. It's important to teach your child how to use it and help them practice by trying it out before

they need it.

Why It Helps: All children (and adults) become overwhelmed with emotion at times and need to find ways to
manage those feelings. Sometimes children get upset quickly, and without skills to calm themselves down, they
might lash out with an angry outburst or problem behavior. By creating a Calm Down Comer in your home, you're
teaching your child how to take charge of their feelings in a positive way. This is a lifelong skill they can use
and develop as they grow older. With practice, age and experience, children can get better at managing their
emotions, just like any other skill they learn and practice with adult support.

Importantly, a calm down corner is not a timeout or punishment area. They are less likely to confuse it with
timeout if you teach your child how to use it, give them the choice to go there when they are upset, and praise
them for making a good choice. Punishing a child for getting frustrated or upset is not a long-term solution, as
this doesn't address the main problem. Instead, help children learn social-emotional skills in order to recognize
and control their emotions and behaviors. This is where calm down corners come in!




Introduce The Calm Down Corner To Your Child

After creating your calm down corner, gently introduce your child to it. Begin by explaining what a calm down
comer is, what it is used for and when to use it. You can start by saying something like this:

“Have you ever heard of a Calm Down Corner? You may have something like this in one of your
classrooms at school. A calm down comer is a safe place that you can go to when you are upset or you
have lots of big feelings that you are having a hard time with. This is not a place you go to when you are
in trouble. It is a place you go to when you need some time alone to calm down or to think about things. 3

Let your child know that using the calm down corner is a choice they have when they are feeling upsel. They can
go there anytime on their own. Adults can also remind kids they have a choice to go to the calm down comer

when they feel it will help them.

Next, go over every item in the corner together. It is a good idea to pretend to use the calm down comer in front

of your child as an example and then invite them fo practice. You can ask your child if there is anything else in
the home he or she would like to add to their calm down corner kit, such as a favorite doll or a soft blanket.

Consider role playing a few scenarios with your child on when would be an appropriate time to use the calm
down corner. You can even make this a fun game and have your child recommend situations you could use the

comer as welll

One excellent resource on creating a calm down corner is:
How To Create The Perfect Calm Down Corner, by Rebecca Eanes
https://afineparent.com/positive-parenting-fag/calm-down-corner.html




Understanding The Pandemic - Reliable Resources

Many parents have found it challenging to find reliable information on COVID-19 and events related to the
pandemic. One reason for this may be that the COVID-19 pandemic is the first pandemic where large populations
have been relying on social media for information. In the past, there were a limited number of media ouliets
that people relied on for news. Today, there are countless ways in which people gather and share information,
and most of these outlets do not fact-check the information being shared. This has resulted in a huge amount
of misinformation about the pandemic being spread across the globe. Everything from false information and
rumors, to outright lies, hoaxes and even conspiracy theories have been spreading faster than the virus itself.
Misinformation can, at the very least, result in increased stress. On a more serious level, misinformation can
put people and their families at risk of serious harm, and may even result in what could have been an avoidable

loss of life.

The pandemic has been moving quickly, and information is continuously being updated by local, state, national
and international authorities. To make informed decisions for your family, you will need as much accurate
information as possible. But it can be difficult to sort through the mountain of information and know what is true
and what is not. It is also important to not overwhelm yourself by constantly watching or reading news about the
pandemic (see Reduce Media Exposure section on Page 19).

One recommended strategy is to identify and keep a list of just a few trusted resources that you can rely on for
accurate information. It may be a good idea to choose one local, one national and one international news source
for updates on the pandemic. Keep in mind that social media may NOT be a reliable source for news regarding

the pandemic.

When looking for trusted sources, choose ones that highlight facts and not opinions, feature credible
experts and witnesses (who can be verified), and have a longstanding reputation for accuracy and fairness.
Government agencies, for example, such as the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (https://www.
cdc.gov/), and international agencies, like the World Health Organization (https://www.who.int/), can provide
reliable information on the virus itself, including how to protect against it, symptoms to look out for and treatments.
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f\{\g Special Assignment: Test The Adults 1

You are a teacher. The adults in your home are your students. You have been
assigned by your principal to create a quiz about the COVID-19 pandemic. The quiz
must be true-false. This means that you have to write down a statement and the
person taking the quiz must decide if that statement is true or false.

Below, write down 10 things you know about COVID-19. The statements can be
anything you know about the virus - like where it came from, what it looks like, how
long it lasts and how it spreads from person to person. When you are finished, give
the quiz o one of your students (an adult in your house) to take. Tell them they
need to circle true or false next to each statement. When your student is finished,
grade the quiz and see how many answers they got right. How did they do? Be sure
to go over each answer with your student and explain why they got that answer

R OVID-19 TRUE/FALSE
COVID-19 TRUE/FALSE QUIZ

1. TRUE FALSE
2. TRUE FALSE
3, | TRUE FALSE
4, TRUE FALSE
3 TRUE FALSE
6. TRUE FALSE
7. TRUE FALSE
8. TRUE FALSE
9. TRUE FALSE
10. TRUE FALSE
\ ),
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Additional Resources

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (official website)
information on the coronavirus, how to clean and disinfect surfaces, and important health issues.

https://lwww.cdc.gov
Specific information on children and COVID-19 can be found at:
https:waw.cdc.gowcoronavirusfzu‘l9-11cow‘speciﬁc-groups!children-faq.html

National Child Traumatic Stress Network
information and resources on assisting children during the COVID-19 crisis and other disasters.

https://lwww.nctsn.org

World Health Organization
Contains up-to-date information on the current COVID-19 crisis and corrects misinformation.

https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus#tab=tab_1

National Association of School Psychologists
Helpful resource center with information on COVID-19 for parents and educators.
https:f!www.nasponIine.org!resourcas-and-publicationslresources-and-podcastsicovid-1 9-resource-

center/family-and-educator-resources

Child- Friendly Resources

Great information and activities for kids anywhere!

We're In This Together: Stay Home Miami from the Children’s Trust
https://www.stayhome.miami/
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PLEASE SHARE YOUR EXPERIENCES USING THIS BOOK!
Please provide your ratings using the anonymous link below.

https://lumiami.qualtrics.comljfe/form/SV_069rtUsGKrdeNKd




“Even the darkest night will end and the sun will rise.”
- Victor Hugo

“Hope is being able to see that there is light despite all of the darkness.”
- Desmond Tutu




